
Dear valued Customer:  

As one of our customers we would like to take this opportunity to Thank You for your 

business. We feel obligated to inform you of some upcoming events  which will likely 

affect most of our customers. 

OG&E has received permission from the Corporation Commission to raise the power 

factor that they bill Commercial/Industrial customers from 80% to 85%. You might be 

saying what is power factor? A brief explanation is that OG&E bills wattage or watt-

hours, this does not account for reactive power, which all customers require for 

inductive loads (motors, transformers, etc.). Power Factor (PF) is the effectiveness 

which a system converts volt-amperes to watts, OG&E in the past has either not 

measured PF or has been at the 80% level. 

OG&E is planning to install new meters with the capability of measuring power factor (if 

not already in place). OG&E will (and currently does for some customers) bill for bad 

power factor as a multiplier to the demand charge.  You may already be paying for this 

on your current utility bill, depending upon your rate structure. An example would be if 

your demand charge is 200 KW for the month and your power factor is an average of 

70% OG&E would add for summer months a billing demand of .85 (threshold) x 200 KW 

(your demand) / .70 (your actual power factor) = 242.85 your billable demand factor. For 

the typical commercial/industrial customer this would equate to an increase in their 

demand charge of approximately 18%, which could be very significant for some 

customers with high demands and low power factor. 

We can measure your power factor, using our Power Quality metering equipment, and 

let you know your actual power factor. Then we can evaluate the most cost effective 

measures to achieve power factor above 85% for your distribution system. 

Power factor can be increased by adding capacitance to your system. This is usually 

done by either adding capacitor units at individual motor loads or by adding an 



automatic capacitor bank near your panels or service equipment to automatically keep 

your power factor above the 85% to 90% level. 

Of course, the main advantage will be lower electric bills. A secondary advantage is that 

higher power factor also reduces load on your distribution equipment which can free up 

additional power for future equipment and remove heat from your existing equipment, 

that is near capacity.  

______________                                                                             ______________ 

Tom Baker                                                                                          Paul Baker 

P.S. Please do not confuse Industrial/Commercial power factor correction we would 

propose with the "snake oil salesmen" who are promoting KVAR or power factor 

correction units for residential customers on the internet.  They serve no function for 

residential customers, as we know of no customer being charged for bad power factor 

at the residential service level. We would also not recommend any correction if it were 

not beneficial to you, our customer. 

P.S.S. It is rumored that OG&E is looking to raise the Power factor threshold to 90% in 

5 years. 




